
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

April 26, 2021  

  
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chair  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

  

The Honorable Kay Granger  

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

  

  

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger,  

I am requesting funding for the County of Los Angeles’ Rosemead Boulevard Complete Street 

Improvements project in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Los 

Angeles County Department of Public Works located at 900 S. Fremont Ave, Alhambra, CA 

91803.  

 

The project is located along Rosemead Boulevard within unincorporated Whittier Narrows in zip 

codes 90660, 91733, and 90650. 

 

The funding would be used to construct 2.6 miles of protected bikeways and walkways along 

Rosemead Boulevard which divides the Whittier Narrows Recreation Area and is a major north-

south route for vehicular traffic.  The County’s Vision Zero Action Plan identified two segments 

of Rosemead Boulevard within this stretch as Collision Concentration Corridors, which are 

defined as any half-mile roadway segment that contained three or more fatal or severe injury 

collisions between January 1, 2013 and December 31, 2017.  The County of Los Angeles 

manages nearly 3,300 miles of roads, and the section of Rosemead Boulevard immediately north 

of State Route 60 (SR-60) was prioritized as one of its Top 20 Collision Concentration Corridors 

when factoring in fatal and severe injury collisions involving vulnerable users in a disadvantaged 

community.    
 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  
  

Sincerely,   

  

                                                              

Linda T. Sánchez  

Member of Congress   
 


